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RMA/DCM-61/2020-2021/                          July 15, 2020 
 

NOTIFICATION 
 

 
This is to notify the general public that the Royal Monetary Authority of Bhutan (RMA) 

will be moving its exchange counter from BNBL corporate building to Bank of Bhutan 

Ltd. (BoBL) new corporate office on 30th – 31st July 2020. Therefore, the exchange 

counters at BNBL shall remain CLOSED on 30th – 31st July 2020 and shall RESUME its 

operations from 3rd August 2020 from BoBL new corporate office.  

The following services which are currently provided from BNBL corporate building will 

be provided from BOB new corporate office: 

1. Exchange of fresh Ngultrum banknotes, 

2. Exchange of Ngultrum banknotes into INR, 

3. Exchange of mutilated / soiled / burnt notes,  

4. Sale of commemorative coins and banknotes. 

As usual, the Exchange Counter shall remain open from Monday to Friday from 9.30 am 

– 1.00 pm and 2.00 pm – 3.00 pm for the above services. 
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